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Red geranium – floral emblem
       THE OCTOBER MEETING

DATE/TIME: WED OCT 17 2018 7PM 
LOCATION: HOLY ROSARY HALL
SPEAKER/TOPIC: JOYCE HIGGS
“CATHARINE PARR TRAILL”  
“CANADIAN WILD FLOWERS”
REGULARS: MINI SHOW
SHOW AND TELL

GARDENING QUESTIONS

DOOR PRIZES/REFRESHMENTS
THE OCTOBER MEETING
SPEAKER/TOPIC 
Our speaker tonight is Joyce Higgs from St Catharines. Joyce came late to gardening,
starting with a front yard garden on a small city lot in Peterborough in 2001.Once

their children were out on their own, Joyce and her husband bought a ten acre property

just south of the village of Hastings[Northumberland County] and built a house there in

2007. With Mike’s guidance, Joyce started gardening in earnest- native plants in the front

flower beds and along the roadside, herbs outside the kitchen door, a fruit orchard and a vegetable 

garden many of them heritage varieties. In 2016, they returned to Peterborough and then to 

St Catharines the next year. They now concentrate their gardening efforts on their urban property
growing plants for themselves and the Farmers’ Market at the Village in Niagara on the Lake. 

Combining their shared interest in history and gardening, Joyce and Mike became volunteer 

gardening interpreters at Lang Pioneer Village in 2011. While familiarizing herself with pioneer 

gardens , Joyce immersed herself in the world of the Catharine Parr Traill and was struck by 
Catharine’s talents as an amateur botanist and her love for Canadian wildflowers.

Tonight Joyce will introduce us to many native plats that Catharine knew and loved and that we can 

grow I our own gardens today. Thanks to Leslie Daniels for this information on our speaker.
MINI SHOW

DECORATIVE: Harvest Goddess-an arrangement incorporating flowers with fruit and
or vegetables
HORTICULTURE:

Class 1 one spray of Chrysanthemums

Class 2 any other perennial –one stem

Class 3 one vegetable 

Class 4 a collection of vegetables [at least three kinds] 

Class 5 open class
REGULARS

Time permitting we will have an opportunity for show and tell and gardening

questions

Draws will be made for door prizes. Remember we now have a special Society prize

$ 2 a ticket 

We conclude our meeting as always with a time of refreshment and socialization.
REFRESMENTS

All donations are gratefully received.
FINANCIAL REPORT
August 31 to September 31, 2015

Balance forward from August 31, 2018                 $3,562.11

Income

Flower show donation                   $50.00

Expenses 

Hall rental                              $40.00

Flower show money prizes            $111.50

Trophy engraving                         33.90

Major show awards                     150.00     

Sept speakers fee                      150.00
Total                                    $485.40
Balance on hand as of September 20   $3,126.71

THANKS TO TREASURER BETTY BECK FOR THIS REPORT
  PAST EVENTS
SEPTEMBER MEETING

The meeting was divided into two parts- During the first half we listened to the speaker Rob
Howard from Hamilton Ontario Rob gave a most informative and entertaining PowerPoint

Presentation entitled “Nine Things I Learned from Other People’s Gardens” 

Rob has been in a great many gardens throughout the world- from private home gardens

to large botanical gardens. He has led numerous garden tours as well as coordinated 

“Open Garden Week in Hamilton” for many years He has had the opportunity to observe what works in

Making an effective garden

1. Have a focal point that draws your eye to it- could be something natural like a tree or a rock

    Or it could be something manufactured like a statue or a fountain. 

Details are important

2. Think about colours. Remember green is a colour and foliage is important. 

3. Plan around a shape

4. Use containers

5. Go up- vertical planting

6. Plant for the light and the seasons

7. Don’t be afraid to copy other gardeners’ ideas

8.  Use edibles and whimsy in your garden. 

Thank you Rob- we learned a lot from your presentation. Rob will be leading a tour to Cuba 

in November 2019. He says there is a large public botanical garden there as well as outstanding

private gardens. 

After a short break for refreshments- we reassembled for the Flower show Awards. 
 FLOWER SHOW AWARDS 2018
Show convener, Betty Beck presented the trophies to the recipients of the 

Major awards She also distributed the prize monies for the winners in

each individual class.

Winners are as follows

CA Weldon Cup- For highest number of points – Patsy Ingoldsby

$25 gift certificate donated by Gaulds Nursery 

Brock Bank Trophy-for the highest number of points in rose classes-Leslie Daniels
$25 gift certificate donated by Rice Road Nursery

Don Measner Trophy- For the second highest number of points in rose classes – Millie Skrtich

$25 gift certificate donated by Stokes Seeds

Society Award- for the highest number of points in specimen garden flowers

Millie Skrtich and Rina Mascitelli 

$25 gift certificate donated by The Country Garden Basket

$25 Cash Award donated by Henderson’s Pharmacy
Margaret Lewis Award- for the highest number of points in decorative classes

Lou Anne Wronski

$25 cash award donated by Barbara Berry

Marie McMillan Special- For best hybrid tea rose 

Best Rose in show- Betty Beck- “Brown Betty”

$25 Cash award donated by Dr D.A. McMillan

First Runner up- Patsy Ingoldsby- “Rockin Robin”
$15 cash award donated by Dr D.A. McMillan

Second Runner up – Leslie Daniels- “Orange Blend”

$10 cash award donated by Dr D.A.McMillan

June Quality Award-for the highest number of points per exhibit entered in the show

Patsy Ingoldsby 

$25 cash award donated by Thorold Veterinary Clinic

The Margaret McCann Trophy[Judges Choice]

For the arrangement chosen by the judge as best in the show

Pam Nye – “Church Steeple”

$25 cash award donated by Haines Funeral Home

Mayor’s Award[Mayor’s Choice]- For the display chosen by the Mayor or his designate 

Patsy Ingoldsby-“Mixed Perennials” 

Gift donated by Thorold Mayor Ted Luciani

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE WINNERS

MANY THANKS TO THE BUSINESSES AND INDIVIDUALS WHO DONATED THE PRIZES

AND SPECIAL THANKS TO FLOWER SHOW COVENER BETTY BECK FOR ALL YOUR WORK
DISTRICT 9 FALL FORUM
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The 2018 District 9 Fall Forum and Presidents meeting was held Friday September 28 at the

Rockway Vineyards and Golf Club. Seven members from Thorold attended. It was a beautiful day

And the setting overlooking the grounds of the golf club was gorgeous. The host club was 

Pelham. They did a fantastic job of decorating and setting up door prize and draw prize tables.

Thanks Pelham. 

Margaret Tanaszi, Director District 9 was in charge and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

After the singing of O Canada, greetings were brought by the Co-presidents of the Pelham club

Barb Jaques and Carol Empacher Additional greetings were given by Rose Odell Past President of 

OHA. 
Minutes of the 2017 Fall Forum were presented by Secretary Maggie Corner and Treasurer Alan

Daniels presented the Treasurer’s report

There was a roll call of the Societies and Clubs present. Pelham had the most members attending.

Speaker

The speaker for the morning was Darrell Bley, Curator of Woody Plants, Niagara Parks 

Commission Botanical Gardens and School of Horticulture in Niagara Falls
Darrell gave a very sobering presentation of the effects of global warming on the environment.
With just a very slight increase in overall average temperature especially winter, there can be major 
changes and damage to vegetation. He said a prime example was the Pine Tree Beetle. The warmer winter

temperatures have allowed the beetle to survive from year to year when in colder times they would

be killed off. They thus have devastated the pine forests of British Columbia and are spreading

rapidly into Alberta and beyond. As well as insects, he talked on invasive plant species and how 

they are damaging our native vegetation- He urged us to be responsible home gardeners and not plant 

these invasive species. Surprisingly invasives included such plants as honeysuckle and butterfly bush.

Plant native species where ever possible

The morning ended with the awarding and presentation of- the Eloise Schumacher award- Pelham

The photo show prize winners, draws for the Society Door Prizes and the Fund Raiser draws.

Many decided to stay for lunch. The Presidents meeting was in the afternoon. 

HAMILTON FALL GARDEN AND MUM SHOW
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OCTOBER 26-NOVEMBER 4, 2018 /

GAGE PARK GREENHOUSE
OPEN DAILY [ 9:00 AM - 7:00 PM

WWW.HAMILTONMUMSHOW.CA




 

2018 Admission

Adults:$7  Seniors and children $6

Family pass: $20 Children 5 and under free

Admission includes free parking

Live entertainment and daily seminars

Vendor market and café 

For more info about the show 905-546-2489 0r www.Hamiltonmumshow.ca
NOVEMBER MEETING/ANNUAL MEETING

WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 21 7PM HOLY ROSARY HALL
ANNUAL MEETING: FINANCIAL REPORTS/BUDGET / PRESIDENT’S REPORT

ELECTIONS OF OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2019

SPEAKER/TOPIC: DR AMY BOWEN VINELAND RESEARCH CENTRE
“CANADA’S NATIONAL HARDY ROSE PROGRAM”
MINI SHOW’

DECORATIVE: MOTHER CHRISTMAS #1 A SMALL HOLIDAY ARRANGEMENT
# 2 A HOMEMADE DECORATION FOR THE TREE’

HORTICULTURE   CLASS 1 POTTED FOLIAGE PLANT

CLASS 2 POTTED PLANT IN BLOOM     CLASS 3 ANY VEGETABLE [ONE] 

CLASS 4. OPEN CLASS
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Everyone is welcome to join us in
celebration on Sat. Oct. 20 at 1pm.

At Wesley United Church 244 First Avenue, Welland

Joining us is Carson Arthur Landscape
Designer. Host of HGTV’s Green Force,
Critical Listing, Room to Grow and on
Home to Win 1, 2, 3. He will be speaking

to us about:

Wdding Valug to your home.

Advance Tickets: You can purchase your tickets at by
visiting

$1 O Wellandhort.ca
Or Call 905-892-8586
By Oct. 18th

\:’\\%\(}\\ Member of District 9 of the Ontario Horticultural Association





CHECK OUT OUR NEW WEBSITE
www.thoroldgardenclub.com
It is fabulous!!!!

Thanks to President Leslie Daniels for creating this page. 
And don’t forget our Facebook page.

                           [image: image5.png]


 

DEEPEST SYMPATHY TO TREASURER BETTY BECK AND HER 

FAMILY IN THE PASSING OF BETTY’S MOTHER

IN SEPTEMBER OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS ARE WITH YOU.

 THE THOROLD GARDEN CLUB WISHES TO THANK THE FOLLOWING FOR THEIR FLOWER SHOW PRIZE DONATIONS: GAULD’S GARDEN CENTRE/RICE ROAD GREENHOUSES/COUNTRY GARDEN BASKET GARDEN CENTRE/STOKES SEEDS/ HENDERSON PHARMACY/ THOROLD VETERINERY CLINIC/HAINES FUNERAL HOME

DR D.A.MCMILLAN/MAYOR TED LUCIANI 
WE ALSO THANK THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO AND THE CITY OF 

THOROLD FOR THEIR ONGOING SUPPORT
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